MINUTES

CPP MEETING

October 22nd, 2008

Present:  Anthony, Bresnahan, Kamber, Marcy, Middleton, Plastine, Robertson, Scapardine, Scarpati, Venturo, Vincelette, Wineburg, Winston 

1. Minutes from the October 8th meeting were approved with corrections.

2. Before beginning a discussion of the Teaching and Learning Center, committee members reviewed the 2007 revision of CPP’s charge.  It was agreed that review of the proposal by CPP was warranted.  There was unanimous support for the idea of a center and the feeling that this is long overdue on our campus.  However, there was also some concern expressed based on the prior experience with a center at TCNJ that opened in 1989.  Despite accomplishing a great deal, the center was closed after only 3 years because it had been funded by soft money and was never put in the regular budget.  The Provost assured the committee members that the center would be priority and that the Treasurer will do everything possible to find the resources.  Committee members made the following recommendations:

· Consider bringing in someone from the outside as director, specifically, someone trained in this area

· Consider a committee structure that is more inclusive of students and staff than the traditional program council

· Revisit the mission statement to include teaching, learning, advising and mentoring

· Include evaluation plan

· Consider likelihood of budget cuts

The committee unanimously approved endorsement of the proposal as fully consistent with the mission of the college.  All agreed that it should be considered a priority initiative.  Co-chair Vincelette will circulate a draft of recommendations to committee members through email before forwarding the document to Steering.

3. The committee returned to the discussion of the spring final exam and reading days schedule.  

· Anthony shared what other colleges in the area do: none have classes on Martin Luther King Day but they do not hold to our principles of 5 exam days and 4 reading days (only two of which are weekend days), so they do not have the conflicts we are experiencing.  

· Kamber and Robertson reported that they had met with stakeholder groups and that there was interest in discussing different ways to celebrate MLK Day on campus.  

· The committee members agreed that no long-term solution has evolved and that significant time would be needed to fully investigate the various options.  

· The more immediate concern is making a decision about this coming spring: keep the schedule we have now or change the first week of classes to gain a day.  This will be taken up at the next meeting on November 12th.

